
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 1 JUNE 2009

EX.120/09
SECOND HOMES COUNCIL TAX INCOME



(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Health and Communities

Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services reported (DS.37/09) that the City Council were to receive £96,000 as their part of the Second Homes Council Tax funding which was subject to the provisions of a revised agreement between the District Councils in Cumbria and the Cumbria County Council.  He added that following discussions it was considered that the funding should be used on targets included within the Local Area Agreement.  The Director further added that of that funding £32,000 had been committed to fund the salary of an Officer in the Housing Service whose role was to focus on increasing the provision of affordable housing in the City Council's area.  The Director reminded Members of the Cumbria Local Area Agreement and added that the Local Area Agreement included a target indicator taken from the National Indicator Set which related to the number of affordable homes delivered as one of its key indicators.  He added that the Housing Strategy Programme included a priority area of decent homes including empty property and under that programme the Council had provided a budget of £100,000 to bring empty properties back into use.  The Director added that in January 2007 the Council had established  an "Empty Property Leasing Scheme" and since that time the Council had brought ten properties back into use for affordable rented housing under this Scheme.  The Scheme also fitted the criteria of the target under the Cumbria Local Area Agreement.

Summary of options rejected
Nil

DECISION

1.
That the Executive agree to allocate the uncommitted Second Homes Council Tax funding for Carlisle (£64,000) to the Housing Strategy Programme for returning to use empty properties.

2.
That the City Council be recommended to agree the release of the funding for 2009/10.

Reasons for Decision

The recommendation is to enable the funding to be allocated to support bringing empty property back into use for affordable rented housing under the Housing Strategy Programme and in support of national indicator 155 under the Cumbria Local Area Agreement.







